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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 1st February 2010
Present:
Tony Green 

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Marie Bacon
Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

The first month of 2010 has been quite frustrating for many members of the club, due to the severe weather we have suffered. I know that there have been some voices of dissent in respect of closure of the club during the most severe of underfoot conditions. I make no apology for making such a decision and will continue to make such prudent and safety based decisions in the name of the club. This does not preclude members making their own decisions and taking their own risks outside of the club environment.

However with the slightly better weather, came yet another excellent cross country performance. Both Ladies and Men’s teams combining to produce yet another fantastic result and another fourth place, well to you all.

On 20th February 2010, Beds AAA’s are intending to re-stage the county cross country championships which were postponed due to the weather in January. They are going to use our successful template by staging the event at the Regional Sports Centre. They will be seeking marshals to help on the day. A list will be out on club nights.

Finally I look forward to seeing many club members at our presentation evening on Saturday 6th February 2010.

2. Apologies 

None, all present
3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the December meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

Damage to Striders tent, repair investigations ongoing.
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

Beds Athletic Network 
13 Jan 10, No attendance from Striders

Minutes from Beds AAA mtg held on 15 Jan 10, Minutes circulated and cc to Ivor Webb

Reminder about Luton Sports Awards 25 Mar, any nominations to be sent by 14 Feb

Beds Open April 17 April (Not County Champs)

Beds AAA – Coaching Courses to be held in Bedfordshire, grants are  available from Luton Sports Network.  Coaching update from Neil Deans, cc to all coaches
6. Treasurer’s Report

Forecast sheet shown. Income slightly down, mainly due to bad weather
Four new members, welcome to Sharon Denton, Irene Gillian, Steven Pantling and Daren Garner.

Annual memberships are being collected, 116 paid so far (approx 50%)

DD presented cheque for club kit, £18.50

7. January 10 Running Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

We would like to start this report by wishing everybody good luck for the forthcoming year and we hope that if you don’t achieve all your targets you will at least stay injury free. We appreciate that the first month of 2010 has been a tough one due to the adverse weather conditions. Mind you it makes this report a short one as there were very few races! Our cross country championships were cancelled due to the weather although we now believe they are going to take place at Stopsley on February 20th. The only road race to report on took place on Sunday 24th January where Sian Barnard ran a PB in the Fred Hughes 10miles.

Our third league cross country event took place at Wootton on Sunday 24th where we had a brilliant result. We only fielded a small team in numbers but a massive team when it came to performance. We had some exceptional personal performances but we compete as a team and that is why the result was so pleasing. We are now in a position where we have to start thinking about finishing in 4th place which would qualify us for the “B” final. We would like to ask everybody for a big turnout and 100% effort for the last 2 races as it is very close between us and a couple of other teams. Let’s show everyone what Stopsley Striders is made of!

We would like to express our thanks to Helen Morris and Terri Grasby for their help in Wooton and well done to all who ran.

On Saturday 30th, 10 Striders took part in the Southern Cross Country event held at Parliament Hills. It was an enjoyable day although cold and icy and the conditions were tough. We only had 1 lady taking part but what a run she had. Louise Peters finished 62nd overall and it is the best finishing position any lady Strider has achieved. For Tim Davis and Gerry Taylor it was the first time they had competed at Parliament Hills and they were both pleased to have finished but agreed that it is one of the toughest events they had ever competed in. Once again Helen Morris took charge of all the bags so that competitors were able to prepare for their event and we would like to thank her for doing this. Also thank you to those who stood out in extremely cold conditions supporting our runners. 

8. Strider of the Month.

Strider of the Month for January is awarded to Louise Peters for her performance at Parliament Hills Cross Country.  Louise finished in the highest ever position for a Strider.  

9. Foreign Trip – Poppy Marathon.

Picardy France 12 Sept 2010. (www.somme-marathon.com/en) selection of races, Marathon, Half, 10K, 5K. Hotel prices Sat – Mon approx £67 room (Ibis).

List to gauge interest.  Transport not decided yet, but probably suggest car share.  Albert is approx 180K from Channel Tunnel.

10.Ladies 5K – 11 July 2010





Wardown Park booked by D Young

Note, this will make Beginners course 11 weeks if started after week after London Marathon.

11.Marathon Coach

C McL to book Marshalls of Leighton Buzzard.

List to go out for names

12.A.O.B
Club Championship Races

Carried over to March Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 1st March 2010 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. 

Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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